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                     Australian Plants Society 
                     Ballarat District 

                     Newsletter – December 2019 
 

                                                 MONTHLY MEETINGS ON THE 2ND WEDNESDAY                                                                                
                                              at ROBERT CLARK HOTICULTURAL CENTRE 
                                              GILLIES STREET ENTRANCE – GATE 3 or 4 
 

                                              FURTHER DETAILS SEE INFORMATION BOX 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
COMING EVENTS 

 

 

WEDNESDAY 12th FEBRUARY – MONTHLY 

MEETING at 7-30pm 

Guest Speaker: Fon Ryan: ‘A Celebration of Digital 

Photography’ 

Fon will show us the specimen photographs that appeared 

in the newsletter in 2019, and a range of other shots as 

well, to celebrate Digital Photography. 

 

SUNDAY 16th FEBRUARY – EXCURSION 

Annual Bird and Plant Walk with Roger Thomas 

Excursion somewhere in the Ballarat area. 9:00am to 11:45am. Full details and directions in the 

February newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

WEDNESDAY 11th DECEMBER 

* - End of Year Celebrations - *  

* Beginning at 6.30 pm * 

 

Quizzes, raffles and plenty to eat. 

 

Please bring a salad or a sweet to 

share, meat will be supplied. 

 

If anyone has any suggestions to 

make this night a real success –  
 

Please contact Gladys Hastie 

53415567 

 

Let’s make this end of year a 

happy one and I encourage new 

members to come – this is the 

way you meet other members 

and of course we meet you. 
 

 

A Honey Bee 

Photographer: 

Beekeeper, and our November Guest Speaker, Peter Debicki 

PLEASE NOTE – 

NO MEETING  in JANUARY  

 

WEDNSDAY 15th JANUARY 2020 – Planning Meeting for 2020 – * from 11am* 

At the home of John & Gladys Hastie, 5288 Midland Highway, Elaine. 

Bring your ideas with you, if you cannot come, please email them to: 

johnhastie37@bigpond.com  Lunch will be provided. Please let John know if you are coming. 

P: 5341 5567 

 

about:blank
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WEDNESDAY 11th MARCH 2020 – Monthly Meeting at 7.30 pm 

Guest Speaker: Ade Foster – Travels in North Western Australia in August 2019 
 

WEDNESDAY 8th APRIL 2020 – Monthly Meeting at * 2pm *  

Guest Speaker: Donna Thomas – Ballarat Botanical Gardens Indigenous Plant Conservation 

Project 
 

Guest Speakers and Events 

The Events Coordinator is planning these and is happy to receive suggestions and 

recommendations. 

Please contact Gladys Hastie 5341 5567 
 

 

November Guest Speaker Report: Peter Debicki (The Polish Beekeeper) 

Peter gave an enthusiastic and comprehensive talk with great pictures about Bees, which included 

Native Plants and much more. He is a member of Ballarat Regional Beekeepers, recommends the 

reference book Beekeeping in Victoria, and is online as The Polish Beekeeper. 
 

The importance of Bees to the environment and food production and the multiple uses of Honey 

were discussed. Other insects and pollinators were included, and questions and answers were very 

interesting. If there is ever a question regarding Bees in the house and garden there is a positive 

answer, indeed a member had encountered an issue and Peter provided a positive resolve, and all 

including Bees, are happy. 
 

As well as the Honey Bee and Hive we generally might know, there are 2000 or so Native Bees that 

are more solitary and other flying insects that interact with native plants. The presentation was 

engaging and informative, we thank Peter and wish him and the Bees all the Blooming Best. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honey bees busily collecting nectar from Grevillea ‘Lollypops’ flowers (left), and Eucalyptus leucoxylon, 
the Yellow Gum, coming out in prolific flowering (right). This Eucalypt (a large tree) is an important honey 
tree for commercial apiarists. Photographer: Beekeeper, and our November Guest Speaker, Peter 
Debicki. 
 

Rhonda Humphries managed to grab 
her camera and just catch this 
glimpse of an echidna wandering 
through her garden on the western 
outskirts of Ballarat in late September. 
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SPECIMENS Exhibited at the November 2019 Meeting 

Bruce Cadoret 
Ammobium alatum (Winged Everlasting), Grevillea ‘Bonfire’, Grevillea sp. 
Claire Dalman 
Lechenaultia biloba (Blue Lechenaultia), Chamelaucium sp. (Wax Flowers), 
Leptospermum ‘Mesmer Eyes’ (Mikes Pink), Purple daisy (name unknown) 
John Hastie 
Ammobium alatum, Chamelaucium floriferum (Walpole Wax) ‘Sweet Rosie’, 
Chamelaucium uncinatum (Geraldton Wax) ‘Purple Pride’, Coopernookia georgei, Kunzia 
ambigua, Kunzia pomifera (Muntries), Kunzia restita, Leptospsermum nitidun ‘Copper 
Sheen’, Melaleuca fulgens (Scarlet Honey Myrtle) 
Pat Lees 
Marianthus erubescens 
Ian Lynch 
Anthropodium strictum (Chocolate Lily), Eucalyptus cladocalyx (Sugar Gum) ‘Vintage 
Red’, Grevillea ‘Ned Kelly’, Melaleuca fulgens (purple form), Patersonia occidentalis, 
Pimelea ferruginea ‘White Solitaire’, Plectranthrus parviflorus ‘Blue Spires’, Prostanthera 
calycina (Mintbush – pink, yellow, orange), Ptilotus exaltatus (Mulla Mulla) 
Gloria Salt 
Boronia heterophylla, Clematis aristata ‘Old Man’s Beard’, Correa reflexa ‘Fat Fred’, 
Grevillea ‘Rowdy’, Leptospermum ‘Mesmer Eyes’, Leptospermum scoparium ‘Pink 
Cascade’, Leucophyta brownie (Cushion Bush), Lomandra confertifolia ssp. rubiginosa, 
Lomandra longifolia ‘Nylla’, Lomandra longifolia ‘Tanica’, Melaleuca decussata (Cross-
leafed Honey Myrtle) 
 

November Excursion Report: Visit to Jenny West’s Garden at Gordon 

The group was offered the opportunity to visit Jenny’s Garden, so about 30 of us enjoyed a get 

together with a good lunch, and were enthused to see so many plants doing so well, in an 

environment higher and cooler than Ballarat. 

 

Jenny said after occupying 10 acres in 2003, and promptly beginning the house garden, and more, 

she now has an extra 15 acres to get to work on. 

 

The property has excellent rural views and outlook, yet it is sloping and difficult and although 

having limited mobility, Jenny does great things maintaining, improving, planting and propagating 

native plants. 

 

She plants over 500 a year, has about 1500 varieties, and has an interest in unusual native plants. A 

Wildlife Corridor grant means more than 1500 indigenous plants will be added, to an environment 

which is already abundant and increasing with Birds, Possums, Bats, “etc.”, (a raptor flew around to 

attest to that), and have been observed and recorded with capture photography and studies 

undertaken. 

 

We were invited to revisit in 10 years to see the coming waterfall, the chain of ponds, and no doubt 

extras. We all appreciated and enjoyed the visit. 

 

All the very best, and Thank You Jenny. 

 

 

May all members enjoy the coming summer holiday and family period. 

Please note that there is no meeting in January, and that the first meeting 

for 2020 is a night meeting at 7-30pm. 
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APS Ballarat District conducted an excursion to The Australian Garden at Cranbourne in 
September. Member, Rhonda Humphries, captured this shot of a simple landscaped feature. 

AFTERNOON TEA or SUPPER 
 

               Members please bring a plate of something to share 

Deadline for February Newsletter: 29th January 2020 
 

AUSTRALIAN PLANTS SOCIETY BALLARAT DISTRICT INC. Incorporation No. A0013127M 
President: John Hastie P: 5341 5567 
Secretary: Position vacant PO Box 123W Ballarat West  3350 
Treasurer: Ainslie Whyte         PO Box 123W Ballarat West  3350 
Newsletter Editor: Warren Hill  wazizhill@gmail.com         M: 0400 644 913 
 
MONTHLY MEETINGS 
The SECOND WEDNESDAY in October, November, December, February, March, at 7-30pm 
The SECOND WEDNESDAY in April, May, June, July, August, September at 2-00pm 
MEETING VENUE 
ROBERT CLARK HORTICULTURAL CENTRE, Ballarat Botanical Gardens 
Access: GILLIES St. ENTRANCE – GATE 3 or 4 (or from Wendouree Parade, Afternoon Meetings only) 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
aps_ ballarat@yahoo.com.au 
PO Box 123W, Ballarat West, Vic 3350 
WEB: Australian Plants Society Victoria (APS Vic): www.apsvic.org.au 
 
NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
wazizhill@gmail.com 

Thanks to all those who contributed reports or items for this issue 


